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AESC MEETING MINUTES

May 7, 2014

CALL TO ORDER @ 11:20am
ATTENDEES:  Kathy Moakler, Rosemary Davis, Allison Chamberlayne, Debbie Rapp, Holly Scherer, Jackie Caldwell, Lynda Flowers, Anita Link, Connie Semonite, Priscilla Noah, Laura Putnam, Vicky Groninger

LOCATION: at the home of Laura Putnam, 9238 Point Replete Dr., Ft. Belvoir
MINUTES APPROVAL:  The minutes of the April Board meeting were emailed to the board on 05 April 2014. A motion to approve was made by Priscilla and seconded by Jackie. The minutes were unanimously approved. 
PRESIDENT: Kathy Moakler
· Thanks to Laura for hosting and Allison and Lynda for providing refreshments

· Happy birthday to Allison, Debbie, Lynda, and Bette. It is also Kathy’s birthday on May 22nd.

· Email Kathy if you are going to Betty Swygert’s memorial.

HONORARY ADVISORS: 
· Chief’s Spouse (Renee Bostick) – not present

· CSM Spouse (Vicky Groninger) - no report 

· Civil Works Spouse (Joan Stockton) – not present
· Military Programs Spouse (Jackie Caldwell)

VICE-PRESIDENT: Rosemary Davis
· Luncheon went very well. We didn't lose any money this year, good news! Need to calculate paypal fees and crunch numbers before we have final numbers. Rosemary suggests looking into the Regimental Room at Ft Belvoir for next year due to costs and staff cooperation. However, we enjoyed how many engineer residents from the Fairfax attended. We should consider having some event at the Fairfax. Kay Burlin has been instrumental in rallying the troops for the last three years. We should ask her to serve as liaison. Idea- have a board meeting there and have a tea afterwards

· Rosemary will be coordinating the next board meeting at Renee's house. We also need a gift to give Renee. Plants have been given in years past. Renee will be proving the lunch

SECRETARY: Allison Chamberlayne - no report
TREASURER: Debbie Rapp

1.  Transactions:  Checks (6), Deposits (1), Bank (Debit) Card (1), PayPal Transfers (1), Bank Fee (0)

2.  Financial Status

Opening Balance:
$ 19,313.81



Income:
$       481.80



Expenses:
$       544.48

     

Ending Balance:
$ 19,251.13

     
PayPal Contingency
$         24.30


W&M Petty Cash:
$       200.00 


W&M Inventory:
$    2,717.88   

3.  Membership:
Total paid members:  113

Continue to coordinate with Membership.

Suggestions for next year to minimize issues/confusion on Membership Dues :


- Offer 2 different memberships:  Full Year and Half Year (Jan.-June)


- On Website, clearly state the Membership Year (ex. 1 July 14 to 30 June 15)


- 3/4 quarter the way through the Membership year, clearly state when the 
Membership for the following year opens up.

4.  Reimbursement:  Paid L. Putnam $86.47 for expenses with AEMA awards.

5.  Knollwood:  Sent a check to Army Distaff Foundation and Knollwood for $47.00 for monies from the Bake sale from PayPal sales and a donation made by K. Burlin. 






6.  Projected Operating Budget for 2014-2015:  Request for ALL board members - please review your board position’s projected income/expenses for the 2014-2015 board year.  Please submit your projected income and/or expenses to Treasurer NLT May’s board meeting.  

7.  Turn in Receipts for 2013-2014:  All receipts MUST be turned in to Treasurer NLT 20 May 2014.  Treasurer is PCSing prior to the end of the board year and all financial books have to be reviewed prior to her departure.
8. Budget Committee Meeting:  Wednesday, 21 May 1900 hrs.    Participants have been contacted by Treasurer.

9. Financial Review of Books Meeting:  Meeting changed to Wednesday, 4 June 14 at 1000 hrs at D. Rapp’s house due to participants schedule changes.  Participants have been contacted by Treasurer.

OLD BUSINESS(Treasurer):

Webmaster Renewals:  Tracking renewal for the following.  



4/18/14:  1 yr Domain Name Registration @ 14.99/yr 



4/18/14:  1 yr Domain Privacy Protection @ 10.99/yr



*** Both for Armyengineerspouses.com

However, the 1 yr Domain Privacy Protection @$10.99 was the only one renewed.  I have contacted the Webmaster to check on the status of the Domain Name Registration renewal.   Waiting for status report. 
AEMA CHAIRMAN: Holly Scherer
· Attached is AEMA’s Monthly report for May 2014.

· Deposited $366 from command council.

· We had one glitch in the GKM scholarship. The first recipient was enrolled as a Pharmacy student, but we moved on down the list and awarded our next applicant.

· Holly found an AAR from the cocktail party and distributed copies to key officers.

· When GKM funds roll into money market accounts, Holly will write checks to Morris family. We need to give them this with a letter of agreement for future scholarships.

· LTG Bostick’s staff was thanked for his speech. It was very appropriate for the event.

· Previous GKM recipients have been contacted and they are doing well. They are required to maintain grades and submit transcripts.

· Holly will sit down with Allison to go over luncheon AAR.

· Would like to update the Redbook to recognize our 60th anniversary. 1967 started giving awards and 1973 established AEMA. We should also write an article in the Castelgram.

SCHOLARSHIP CHAIRMAN: Laura Putnam

· Is looking for. New scholarship chair due to an upcoming PCS. They will probably be leaving in November.

PARLIAMENTARIAN: Roz Riley, not present, no report
MEMBERSHIP: Jackie Caldwell
· Supports half-year membership. When a member joins after the Redbook is printed, each member still receives the following three things: (1) Their Birthday is sent to Karen for the Castlegram, (2) Their email is sent to Kara for distribution, and (3) They are given a Redbook. We should consider welcoming new members in the Castlegram. 

· Connie moved that the half-year membership rate be set at $15. (January through June). Lynda seconded. Motion carried.

· Allison will research the app the PTA uses for the directory.  This might offer a dynamic roster that can be accessed and updated after the Redbook is printed each year.

· Also look into options for new members electing how they want their information shared.

· We should not advertise the half-year membership until January.

· We should revisit the regulation allowing non-members to apply for scholarships. The open application process stemmed from the small size of the club in years past.  We have now grown to a size that we can limit applicants to our membership.

HOSPITALITY: Lynda Flowers 
· Is continuing to have glitches with the evites. We should let the membership know the evites will be looking different so they don't get ignored by mistake

· Lynda will send a sympathy card to Don Swygert

· Lynda is already planning for cocktail party, so if you hear of new people coming to the area, keep this information coming to Lynda

· Joan Stockton’s mother died. Lynda will send a card.

NEWSLETTER: Karen Anderson – not present, no report
WEBMASTER: Susan Wright – not present, no report

FACEBOOK: Elizabeth Hill – not present, no report

CIRCULATION: Kara Anderson – not present, report emailed.
· The April Castle Gram was received April 12, 2014 and forwarded to membership on April 13, 2014.  Additionally, 10 copies were made and sent as well.  Copying costs were $14.84 for this month.  I bought postage as we were out-of-town when I mailed them.  The postage costs were $7.00.

· Emails were forwarded in late April reminding members of the AEMA Scholarship Brunch.  
· I also provided assistance to Bette Meuleners for board position requests.

· As of May 6, 2014, I am awaiting the May 2014 Castlegram which I will distribute when received.

RESERVATIONS: Anita Link

· Still working on evite glitches. Will continue to use and monitor. Will write something up for the Castlegram.

· Need nametags for June luncheon.

WAYS AND MEANS: Connie Semonite
· Processed, filled and mailed all Internet orders.

· Inventory preparation – wrapping, pricing, boxing, labeling, etc.

· Maintained inventory tracking

· Upload/update merchandise on web-site

· Increased inventory for preparation of SAME JETC- Orlando, FL, May 21-22

· Attended 2014 AEMA Scholarship Luncheon – collected payments and transferred to Debbie Rapp.
· Priscilla moves to spend $224 for the electric fee at the SAME Conference in Orlando May 21-22. Rosemary second. Motion passes.

· Allison will write a thank you note to Bob Wolfe and Charlie Semonite  for SAME conference. She will wait until after the even and Connie will provide her with specifics after the event.

· Still needs a PR brochure to bring to conference. Connie will order from Staples.

WELFARE/SERVICES:  Mollie O’Neill – not present, no report
PUBLICITY: Glenda Hudson – report given via Rosemary Davis
· Is considering doing a digital version of the book where members can go online and order their own book

· As always, please send any pictures

KNOLLWOOD LIAISON: no report
FAIRFAX LIAISON:  Joyce Rebh – not present, no report
KNOLLWOOD BAKE SALE: Priscilla Noah
· No report

NOMINATIONS: Bette Meuleners/ Pat O’Neill – not present
· Slate was presented and voted on at the scholarship luncheon on Sunday May 4th. It passed unanimously.

OLD BUSINESS: 
· A question was raised as to whether National Guard and reserve members are eligible for membership and AEMA awards.
Discussion – 

· Awards were originally intended to benefit military kids who move around and have a hard time building the same résumé and kids attending the same High School for 4 years. Many reservist and guard families are not as mobile as active duty families
· Awards should match membership. If eligible for membership should be eligible for award
· Ideas.... Weight scoring system to benefit active duty or kids who move. Set aside 50% of scholarships for active duty. (Suggestions, not decisions)
Holly moved to update Section 1. (membership), Part A, (active members),  #2. (eligibility), of the by-laws to read:

2. Eligibility


a) Spouses of all Active Duty U.S. Army Engineers, National Guard U.S. Army Engineers, Reserve U.S. Army Engineers and spouses of all civilian employees of USACE.
Rosemary Seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.
· Allison moved to limit AEMA awards to the children of AESC members therefore changing Section X (Army Engineer Memorial Awards), Part A of the by-laws to read:

"The Army Engineer Memorial Awards, established in memory of Army Engineer Officers who died in Vietnam, shall be given annually to honor Engineers who die in the line of duty. A candidate for an award may be any high school senior who is a citizen of the United States and whose sponsor, parent, or legal guardian is an U.S. Army Engineer (active duty, retired, or deceased), National Guard U.S. Army Engineer, Reserve U.S. Army Engineer, or current Department of the Army employee of the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers, and a current member in good standing of the Army Engineer Spouses Club."
Anita seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.

· A discussion was held about giving residents of the Fairfax and Knollwood Honorary membership.  It was decided that these members would not be designated Honorary members, but we would automatically renew their memberships even if they neglect to do so.  The will be listed in the Redbook as “Knollwood Members” or “The Fairfax Members”

· A discussion was held about the club’s policy on making donations in memorial for club members' family death. Kathy will write up a policy to offer guidance for next month's meeting. Will carry over to next month.
NEW BUSINESS:  Memorial Day weekend, Susan Wright will have a burial for her son in PA. Please keep her in your thoughts and prayers.
DATES TO REMEMBER:

ADJOURNMENT:   1:45pm
NEXT MEETING:    
Date: 3 June 2014



Hostess: Renee Bostick 






Refreshments: provided by the hostess
Respectfully submitted,
Allison Chamberlayne
AESC Secretary 2013-2014
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